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Dear Comrades,   

                                                                             

SPECIAL ZONAL LEVEL MEETINGS - A GRAND SUCCESS 
 

As you are all aware we have conducted massive online meetings at zonal level in all the Ten Zones of 

our Association as per schedule communicated vide our earlier Cir 12/2021 dated 12.6.2021. 

Commencing on 19.6.2021 the last of such meetings was held yesterday. All the meetings held viz in 

Mumbai, Hyderabad, Chennai, Bengaluru, Delhi, Trivandrum, Lucknow, Kolkata, Udupi and 

Ahmedabad were very well attended. These zonal level meetings were convened immediately upon 

completion of Two All India Special General Body Meetings held online on 25
th

 April 2021 and 6
th

 

June 2021, which approved amendment of byelaws including change of nomenclature of SBPRA as 

“Canara Bank Syndicate Pensioners and Retirees Association (CBSPRA)”.  

  

While efforts were going on to get the amendments registered so as to give effect to the changed 

nomenclature, we proposed to hold the instant Zonal level meetings to involve all the general members 

with an agenda of apprising them on latest organisational developments, retiees issues and also to 

prepare the organisation for onward journey under the new name, CBSPRA.  

 

Now with the successful completion of all the meetings, we are happy to note that the agenda and the 

purpose of holding the meetings were well served. All the meetings were held on Zoom VC platform 

organised and hosted by Central Office Hyderabad. The decisions and message of All India Spl 

General Body Meetings were clearly and loudly conveyed to the rank and file, particularly a vast 

majority of eager and enlightened members, of our Association. Most importantly the members have 

well received the proposed changes to the byelaws including change of nomenclature. It’s heartening 

to note that despite short notice and other problems the meetings were well attended. Total 

participation in all the meetings was nearly 2000 which provided a great scope for our direct interface 

with multitude of members from nook and corner of the county. It has also gone a long way in creating 

awareness among our members on what’s happening in and around.  We have accomplished yet 

another first-of-its-kind organisational task and a mile stone overcoming the Covid pandemic situation.  

 

We thank our vast membership for their wholehearted involvement in making the meetings a grand 

success. We also congratulate members of our CC/ZCs on the occasion. 
 

With greetings  

Yours comradely, 

 

 

C Gangadhar Yadav 

GENERAL SECRETARY 
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